
 Finance 

August 2023 

Salutations Arizona ALA!   

 

We embark on 2023-2024 with the goal to assist you and remind 

you that the following need to be paid directly to Department: 

 

Department Mandates (not District) and are due 30 days before 

Convention. If not paid you forfeit your Unit Vote at Department 

Convention. 

Dues 

Poppies -10% of the Net profit. 

Welfare Pledge  

Christmas Pledge 

Hospital Parties & Social Services –designate to desired VAMC 

Gift Shop- Designate desired Gift Shop 

Past Presidents Parley – Funds for nursing, health care students 

Auxiliary Emergency Fund 

Juniors  

Girls State 

Arizona Campaign Fund 

Department Office Overhead/Expense Fund 

Cavalcade of Memories 

Department Special Project – Girls State   

 

Please send other funds directly to the designated non-profit, and 

not to Department. If you choose to designate other non-profits 

your check will be returned to your Unit. Non-profit donations are 

to be reported on your year-end report and the Impact Report. If 

you should have a question, please call or email this Chairman.  

 
Yolanda Bonilla, Chairman, 602-989-3321, yodobo@msn.com 

Penny Maklary, Member, 520-364-5038, ahhpenny@aol.com 

Helen Griffin, Member, 602-478-4909,  hgriffin6868@gmail.com 

Members by Virtue of Office: Rose Ficklin, President, Barbara White, NEC  

Barbara Matteson, Sec/Tres. (no vote)  
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